
       TELEPHONE: 01283 247410     TWITTER: @shobnallprimary     E-MAIL: shb-office@shb.jtmat.co.uk 

10th January 2025 

 “What the new year brings to you will depend a great deal on what you bring to the new year." 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

 

Happy New Year! I hope that you have all had a fantastic break and enjoyed the holiday! It has been great 

catching up with the children this week and finding out what they have all been up to! They have returned to 

school happy, relaxed and in a positive mindset, which has been the perfect way to begin our new term. 

 

This week has been exceptionally cold and the UKHSA has extended its cold weather warning as low 

temperatures, snow and ice are expected to continue. Should we receive substantial snowfall, please note 

that the school will endeavour to remain open in the first instance and closing the school will only ever be 

chosen in the final instance. Please can I ask that you do not contact the school office asking if we are open, 

as we will always use our main 

methods of communication in 

the event of such a decision. 

You will all receive a text 

message, and the school’s 

social media accounts will also 

be used to state that this 

decision has been made. 

Please ensure that the school 

office has up-to-date contact 

details for you. We hope that 

we are not required to close but 

such a decision must take into 

consideration many factors, 

not just the amount of snow on 

the school grounds. For 

example, the safety of parents 

and families on their journey to 
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school, the staff and their journey to school (many of whom travel some considerable distances through 

remote areas) and, of course, the weather forecast, and Met Office advice all play a part.  

 

We hope that you have all had a very positive start to 2025 and that you have a great weekend! As always, 

we look forward to seeing you again on Monday! Enjoy! 

 

School Instagram Page 

 

We are excited to announce that the school now 

has an official Instagram page!  

 

We encourage all parents to follow us for updates, 

events, and important information!  

 

Please note that, in line with our commitment to 

maintaining a positive and respectful online 

community, parents are expected to adhere to the 

same code of conduct outlined in the Social Media 

Code of Conduct for Parents, which is available on 

the school's website. We appreciate your co-

operation in ensuring a safe and supportive 

environment both online and within our school 

community.  

 

Keep an eye out for our first post, stories and 

subject highlights! 

 

Tub2Pub 

 

Make sure your tubs don’t go to waste! Bring your clean, empty plastic confectionery and cracker tubs to any 

Greene King pub between 1st January and 16th February 2025 to be recycled. All proceeds from the 

recycled plastic tubs will be donated to Macmillan Cancer Support.  

 

Over the past five years, Tub2Pub has 

collected 26,253 kg of plastic—that’s 

around 230,000 tubs—raising £23,908 for our charity 

partner, Macmillan Cancer Support. You can find out 

more about Greene King’s work with Macmillan here. 

 

Use the pub finder below to locate your nearest 

participating pub and join the effort! 

 

Alternatively, we are happy for you to bring your tubs 

into school, and we will take them on your behalf.  

 

Tub2Pub | Greene King for Good 

 

Royal Accolade for JTMAT CEO 

 

We are delighted to tell you that our Chief Executive Officer, Mike Donoghue, has 

been appointed an Officer of the Most Excellent Order of the British Empire (OBE) in 

the New Year’s Honours. Mike has been honoured for services to education in his 

capacity as CEO of the John Taylor Multi-Academy Trust. The award recognises 

Mike’s exceptional leadership of the trust, which has shaped it into one of the most 

https://shobnallprimaryschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/Social-Media-Code-of-Conduct-for-Parents.pdf
https://shobnallprimaryschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/Social-Media-Code-of-Conduct-for-Parents.pdf
https://www.greeneking.co.uk/our-company/greene-king-for-good/macmillan
https://www.greeneking.co.uk/christmas/tub2pub


successful in the Midlands, with influence that extends well across the region (and beyond).  

 

In the trust’s press release issued on New Year’s Eve, Mike commented: “It is with an 

overwhelming sense of pride that I receive this great honour, but also with an equally 

profound debt of gratitude that I owe to all those who have supported me – both 

professionally and personally – in my endeavours that are recognised in this award. 

It is their enthusiasm and talent, together with their patience and kindness, that have 

been of immense and constant value. I have been truly fortunate to live and work 

alongside innumerable amazing individuals and within wonderful communities. This 

is the perfect opportunity to thank them all.”  

 

Mike’s achievement is an accolade and badge of honour for the whole trust and on behalf of the whole 

community here at Shobnall, we pass on our sincerest congratulations!  

 

Punctuality 

 

At Shobnall Primary & Nursery School, we monitor punctuality as well as 

attendance. The law treats some persistent lateness in the same way as 

irregular attendance and parents may be prosecuted by the Local Authority 

if late arrival is not resolved. The school gates open daily at 8:45am and 

close at 8.55am. 

 

Poor punctuality can lead to your child... 

• Feeling embarrassed in front of their friends 

• Missing the beginning of vital lessons 

• Missing important instructions for the rest of the school day 

From next week, if your child arrives late, it is the responsibility of the adult to report to the school 

office and sign the “Late Book”, giving a reason for lateness. This is important so that the school 

office knows your child is in school and can mark your child in in the class register.  

Thank you for your support in ensuring that the children get to school on time every day! Remember, every 

school day counts! 

 

Shobnall Stars – After School Club Closure, Monday 3 February 2025  

 

It is with regret that After School Club will not be open on Monday 3 February 

2025. This is due to staff having to attend essential training that cannot be 

rescheduled. We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause but the rest 

of the sessions run as normal. 

 

Nursery Places Still Available! 

 

Please note that there are still a few places left in our nursery, so enquire if you or someone else you 

know within the community, would like a place in our outstanding school. Further information can be 

found on our school website Admissions page on how to apply for a place and we look forward to receiving 

your application. 

 

Reception Application Process  
 

The application process for a reception place for September 2025 will close on 15 

January 2025. The easiest way for parents to apply is online. Further information can 

be found on Staffordshire County Council Website.  

 

The school office has a letter informing parents about the process, which we are happy 

to distribute to prospective families. If you would like a copy of this, please contact us. 

https://shobnallprimaryschool.co.uk/admissions-procedures/
https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/Education/Admissions-primary/Apply/Overview.aspx


New Year, Sustainable Me 

 

As we step into 2025, it is the perfect time to start new 

habits. Why not kick off the year on a positive note and 

challenge yourself to be more sustainable this year. Travel 

makes up 40% of Staffordshire’s carbon emissions, so 

active travel is one of the best things you can do for the 

environment. 

 

Why not challenge yourself this month to swap one journey a week from driving to walking, wheeling or 

cycling? You could also try and do 10,000 steps a day – this is also great for your physical and mental health!  

 

Share your favourite walking routes on this Facebook post!  

 

Online Safety Tips 
 
Returning to the usual routine after the holidays can be a stressful time 

for anyone and that includes those children and young people who are 

making their way back to school.  

 

Difficulty readjusting to a structured schedule, worries about reuniting 

with classmates and teachers, and potential pressures around 

continuing their education cannot only impact children’s academic 

performance, but have further negative effects on their emotional 

wellbeing.   

  

Of course, there’s plenty we can do as parents and educators to help 

make the transition back to education as easy as possible for the 

youngsters in our care and this week’s free guide offers you expert 

advice on exactly that topic. Give it a read and equip yourself for helping 

children settle back into the school routine.  

 

FREE Uniform! 
 

We continue to accept donations of old uniform via the box situated 
outside the school office for any parents who wish to donate. Please 
could we ask that these are cleaned and in good condition before 
placing in the box outside the school office. If you need any uniform, 
you will need to pop down to the Family Hub on Waterloo Street, 
DE14 2NJ. The Family Hub do not have the capacity to reply to 
emails but do have uniform on site all year round and are open 
Monday to Friday, 8.30am to 4.00pm.  
 

Reading Corner 

This week’s recommended read is for children aged 5+…  

Squeak! Squawk! Roar! 
Written by Kate Williams 

Come on a nature adventure, in over 50 poems about all kinds of animals, from 

the albatross to the wombat! 

 

Find a coiling cobra, crosseros rhinoceros, the chimpantease and sharky-lurky. 

Watch lazy lion lounging in the long grass and discover endangered creatures 

like the baby polar bear and the song thrush.  

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinks-1.govdelivery.com%2FCL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Fwww.facebook.com%252FStaffordshireCountyCouncil%252Fposts%252Fpfbid0mHJPZEVicYn5DQhCYPtYwFBKtVFLTESohsWa521fWfdBngecMJCbRjqcv3LMUPQl%253F__cft__%25255B0%25255D%3DAZXMnJyTrtEmARr3-lXetC9G2mC-lrTB93dM-3ZFZlN_VDWUoBGf-uRwoKRcdq5QyNvailKboSCTIG5BE1fYVqKolzgCj8QW5fw3FAf7jxdKdftSuwg7SmOalVqwDc1vKFRwcM6JUqHxPEk53XblDGUc3-V49_xd85C_DS91HHH3vg%2526__tn__%3D%25252CO%25252CP-R%2526utm_medium%3Dgovdelivery%2526utm_source%3Demail%2F1%2F010001942c4f37d5-ade2cbfa-8798-4292-a0f9-3badb2eb72b7-000000%2Fge66gmh4KdolS8Ti49SlN2odmIK9tY70XNpL-r-IHkk%3D386&data=05%7C02%7Cshb-headteacher%40shb.jtmat.co.uk%7Cbd2804b32fbc4083fde208dd2bf8cf22%7C71f8d9a33347400da852d217cf3d654e%7C0%7C0%7C638715069831267284%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SqGWVLN9mHpIuwI4xqCYepXfs9OWmgFumGxSND5eglM%3D&reserved=0


Attendance 

Please read the NHS ‘Is my child too ill for school?’ guidance which 

has further information if you are unsure whether to send your child 

to school or not.  

We are always happy to advise in line with this guidance, so if you 

are still in doubt, please contact the school office if your child 

develops any symptoms and we can discuss this further with you.  

Children can come to school with mild respiratory illnesses. This includes general cold symptoms: a 

minor cough, runny nose, or sore throat. However, children should not be sent to school if they have a 

temperature of 38°C or above.  

Please note, we can only accept and administer prescribed medicines that are in-date, labelled, provided 

in the original container as dispensed by a pharmacist and include instructions for administration and dosage. 

If your child arrives late, it is the responsibility of the adult to report to the school office and sign the 

“Late Book”, giving a reason for lateness. This is important so that the school office knows your child 

is in school and can mark your child in in the class register. The class registers in the classrooms 

close at 8.55am when lessons start. 

When reporting an absence, please could we ask that parents contact the school office before 9.30am 

and state clearly reasons for absence.  

Let’s keep working together to ensure attendance is as good as it can be! Remember, every pupil, every 

day! Thank you for your support. This week’s Attendance Champions are Year 3! Here are the latest figures… 

Reception 87.7% Target 

Year 1 90.0%  
97% Year 2 90.7% 

Year 3 97.2% 

Year 4 95.0% Overall (to date) 

Year 5 94.5%  
96.3% Year 6 95.0% 

Overall 92.8% 

 

Head Teacher’s Awards                                                 Lunchtime Star Awards 

 

Team Points 

Team Points Claymills Rosliston Sinai Trent 

Points (Week Ending 
10.01.25) 
 

45 50 24 70 

Position 
 
 

3rd – 2 points 2nd – 3 points 4th – 1 point  1st – 4 points 

Running Total 
 
 

2 3 1 4 

 

Reception Zaynab A Ethan B 

Year 1 Fatima A Jenson H 

Year 2 Alfie T Savannah N 

Year 3 Isla G Mohammad-Y 

Year 4 Mariam A Mason E 

Year 5 Zaef R Fatima S 

Year 6 Daisy S Euan W 

Reception Dawoud A 

Year 1 Harriet O 

Year 2 Hassan A 

Year 3 Angel M 

Year 4 Sophia W 

Year 5 Oliver M 

Year 6 Faryal S 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Hot Lunch Options 13.01.25 – 17.01.25 

 

SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! 

 

Let’s have a sneaky peek as to what has been going on in our classrooms this week… 

Nursery 

Our adventures in Nursery this week… 

We have had a fantastic first week back in Nursery! It has 

been wonderful hearing all about the children’s Christmas 

fun and they have all had something to share and lots of 

questions to ask. 

We have started our new book ‘The Way Back Home’ 

and there has been some fantastic story telling going on. 

The children have also completed a range of space-

based activities based on our story and the children have 

been sharing their fun facts about space and aliens! They 

have really enjoyed their science experiment of making 

their own craters. All the children were able to point at the 

craters on the moon and identify the craters on their 

pebbles that they made. We are so impressed with the 

hard work that they put into their learning each day. 

The children have also enjoyed taking part in ‘Drawing 

Club’ and have made some wonderful pictures of a moon 

and a rocket.  



Well done Nursery, you are all superstars! 

Reception  

Our adventures in Reception this week… 

We have had a wonderful break and arrived back to school 

enthusiastically ready to share our holiday adventures. 

The weather was a perfect reflection of our exploration of 

winter. We discussed the changes in the weather and made 

comparisons with autumn. The creative patch was busy as 

we created our own representations of winter using a 

variety of materials. 

Drawing Club was open this week and after sharing the 

story, ‘Jack Frost,’ by Kazuno Kohara we used our 

imaginations to create our own characters and added 

various codes to unlock the magic… 

“If you write sh Jack Frost starts to do the wakey shaky!” 

(Ethan) 

“All of the spiders crawl over his spikes.” (Lakshmi) 

“If you find zero a rainbow comes and melts all the snow.” (Lakshmi) 

“Well, my secret code that is my name makes Jack Frost skate all over the place and he can’t even stop.” 

(Jaheem) 

During PE we listened, we took our time and waited patiently as we practiced some gymnastics by following 

instructions to complete some exciting obstacle courses. 

Kindness has been an important focus of our week, and we have thought carefully about what we have done 

to be kind to others. We also shared different ways we could be kind. We enjoyed sharing, “Have you filled 

your bucket today?” by Carol McCloud. 

Year 1 

What a wonderful first week back for 

Year 1! We began our new writing 

unit based on instructional writing. 

The children are really excited to be 

able to make their own musical 

instrument at the end of our unit of 

writing. In maths, we are learning to 

count forwards and backward to 20. 

The children really impressed Miss 

Barker and Miss Walton with how 

they used the text book to present 

their work as well as copying the date 

and objective. In Geography, we 

recapped our understanding of the 

United Kingdom labelling the four 

countries and capital cities. In RE, we 

have been learning what it means to 

be a good friend.  

On Wednesday afternoon, we had 

some Burton firefighters come and 

visit us to discuss road safety. We 

learnt the best ways to travel along 

the pavements when using our bikes 



and scooters as well as how to cross the road. The children were all measured in order to understand if they 

still needed a car seat when travelling in the car and the children were so shocked to find out that they all 

need to still be in one. We also got to see all the equipment that the firefighters have to use when people are 

trapped inside a car. After all of that, we also got to sit inside the engine. It was a great afternoon, and we 

send the biggest thank you to Burton Fire Brigade. Well done for a great week Year 1 - keep it up! 

Year 2 

Happy New Year from Year 

2! We have hit the ground 

running after the Christmas 

break and the children are 

already thoroughly enjoying 

their learning. In maths, 

we’ve started exploring 

shapes, and the children 

are having a great time 

identifying and learning 

about their properties. 

In English, we are diving 

into the topic ‘In the UK’, 

which connects beautifully 

with the geography work we 

did last term. The children 

are excited to learn more 

about their country and 

explore its different regions. 

This week, Year 2 also had a fun and engaging music lesson, which was a big hit! Additionally, we were 

fortunate to have some special visitors from Staffordshire Fire Services, who gave an informative and exciting 

talk. This linked perfectly with our upcoming class assembly, which the children are working hard on and can’t 

wait to present to you in a few weeks' time. We are so proud of their dedication and enthusiasm, and we’re 

looking forward to showcasing their hard work!  

Year 3 

This week, Year 3 have been busy with exciting learning across the curriculum! In 

English, the children planned and drafted persuasive texts about Skara Brae, 

showcasing their growing writing skills. In maths, they tackled multiplying larger two-

digit numbers by one-digit numbers, building their confidence with this tricky concept. 

During DT lessons, the class explored the Arts and Crafts Movement as inspiration for 

designing a cushion, while also practicing their cross-stitch and applique techniques. 

In science, they began an engaging new unit on forces, sparking curiosity about the 

world around them. Finally, the children have started reading Charlotte's Web during 

their reading sessions, delving into this timeless classic with great enthusiasm. Well 

done, Year 3!  

Year 4 

We have had a fantastic first week back in year 4! In maths, the children have been applying their 

multiplication facts to multiply a 2-digit number by a 1-digit number. In English, we have been identifying the 

features of an information text about teeth in preparation for creating our own information text to provide 

children with information with how to keep our teeth clean! In science, we have been exploring the different 

states of matter, and the children have loved learning about the particle structure of each state! Finally, in 

history, we have started learning about the Anglo-Saxons and the Vikings and the children have LOVED this! 

We have been exploring the Anglo-Saxon kingdoms and their tough law and punishment rules. A wonderful 

first week back Year 4, well done!  

 



Year 5 

Year 5 have kicked off 2025 with 

enthusiasm and energy! In English, they 

began a new unit on persuasive writing, 

exploring the key features of effective 

leaflets and learning how to use prefixes 

and suffixes to modify root words. In 

Maths, the focus has been on 

multiplication and division, where the 

children practiced using the area model 

and the expanded column method to 

solve challenging problems, including 4-

digit by 2-digit calculations. 

Music brought creativity to the classroom as the children learned Bob Marley’s Three Little Birds and explored 

its rhythm and lyrics. Meanwhile, in PSHE, the students shared their aspirations by writing about their dream 

jobs, with ideas ranging from marine biologists and archaeologists to police officers and tilers. 

Well done, Year 5—what a fantastic start to the year!  

Year 6 

What a great first week back for year 6. In maths we began our topic on ratio and 

proportion. We looked at this by comparing different parts within a whole and 

identifying the ratio from given amounts. We then used this knowledge of ratio to 

investigate scale drawings. In English we started our new topic on poetry where 

we looked at the model text called 'A River Speaks'. This poem uses lots of 

figurative language to describe the journey of the river from source to sea. We also 

started our new topic in history, The Victorians, where we looked at key events 

during that time period. In science, we began our unit of evolution and inheritance 

where we looked at how offspring vary and are not identical to their parents. We 

finished the week with some learning around test technique skills as part of our 

SATs revision.  

Diary Dates 2024-2025 

Event Date/Time 

Year 2 Class Assembly Thursday 23rd January 2025, 9.00am 

Year 6 Laches Wood Monday 27th January to Friday 31st January 2025 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 14th February 2025 

INSET Day Monday 24th February 2025 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 25th February 2025 

Young Voices 2025 Thursday 27th February 2025 

School Closes for Easter Friday 11th April 2025, 2.00pm 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 28th April 2025 

May Day Bank Holiday – School Closed Monday 5th May 2025 

Key Stage 2 SATs Week  Monday 12th May 2025 to Friday 16th May 2025 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 23rd May 2025 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 2nd June 2025 

Reception Class Assembly Thursday 5th June 2025, 9.00am 

Year 1 Class Assembly Thursday 19th June 2025, 9.00am 

Year 4 Class Assembly Thursday 26th June 2025, 9.00am 

Year 5 Class Assembly Thursday 3rd July 2025, 9.00am 

JTMAT INSET Day Friday 4th July 2025 

School Closes for Summer Friday 18th July 2025, 2.00pm 

INSET Day Monday 21st July 2025 

 

 



Spring Term Diary Dates  

Event Date/Time 

Year 2 Class Assembly Thursday 23rd January 2025, 9.00am 

Year 6 Laches Wood Monday 27th January to Friday 31st January 2025 

Shobnall Stars – After School Club ONLY Closed  
for Staff Training 

Monday 3rd February 2025 

Mental Health Support Team (MHST) Introduction to 
Worry Parent Workshop 

Tuesday 4th February 2025, 3.30pm 

NSPCC Number Day Friday 7th February 2025 

PFA Valentine Disco Friday 7th February 2025: 
- KS1, 3.45pm – 5.00pm 
- KS2, 5.15pm – 6.30pm 

Parents’ Evening Monday 10th February 2025, 4.00pm – 7.00pm 

Safer Internet Day Tuesday 11th February 2025 

Parents’ Evening Wednesday 12th February 2025, 4.00pm – 7.00pm  

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 14th February 2025 

INSET Day Monday 24th February 2025 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 25th February 2025 

Young Voices 2025 Thursday 27th February 2025 

World Book Day Thursday 6th March 2025 

Comic Relief Friday 21st March 2025 

Year 5 Hampton Court Palace Thursday 27th March 2025 

Eid al-Fitr Sunday 30th March 2025/Monday 31st March 2025 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Reception Tuesday 1st April 2025 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 1 Wednesday 2nd April 2025 

Key Stage 2 SATs Meeting for Parents Wednesday 2nd April 2025, 3.30pm,  
Year 6 Classroom 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 2 Thursday 3rd April 2025 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 3 Friday 4th April 2025 

PFA Easter Bingo Friday 4th April 2025, 5.00pm 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 4 Monday 7th April 2025 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 5 Tuesday 8th April 2025 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 6 Wednesday 9th April 2025 

School Closes for Easter Friday 11th April 2025, 2.00pm 






